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	Cherwell District Council
Planning & Development Services
Bodicote House White Post Road
Bodicote
Banbury
OX15 4AA

	Our ref:
WA/2013/114930/01-L01
Your ref:
13/00691/F
Date:

13 June 2013



Dear Mr Howden,
PROPOSED TWO STOREY SIDE AND SINGLE STOREY FRONT EXTENSION   
7 RECTORY CLOSE WENDLEBURY BICESTER OX25 2PG        

We have produced a series of standard comments for local planning authorities (LPAs) and planning applicants to refer to on ‘lower risk’ development proposals where flood risk is an issue to replace direct case by case consultation with us. This planning application sits within this category.
 
These standard comments are known as Flood Risk Standing Advice (FRSA). FRSA can be viewed on our web site at www.environment-agency.gov.uk
 
We recommend that you view our standing advice in full on our web site before making a decision on this application. 
Advice to LPA/Applicant 
 
We note the inclusion with the application of “Environment Agency Flood Risk Assessment Form” – 29/05/2013 (Householder and other minor extensions in Flood Zones 2 and 3), which forms part of the Flood Risk Assessment for the proposal.
 
In terms of flood flows and flow routes, we consider the extension will have minimal impact on the existing situation. The majority of the extension is located above an existing garage and will not therefore increase the built footprint. The extension at ground floor will result in only a minimal increase in the built footprint.
 
Neither extension is any nearer to the main river watercourse than the existing building although the first floor extension is within 8 metres of the main river watercourse and would therefore require a Flood Defence Consent.
 
The location and construction of the proposed fencing is not clear from the documents submitted and we would have concerns if the fencing impeded flood flows and increased flood risk in Wendlebury. We would therefore favour fencing which allowed the free flow of water. 
We would be likely to refuse Flood Defence Consent if the proposed fencing was located within 8 metres of the main river watercourse which could restrict essential maintenance and emergency access to the watercourse.
 
Under the terms of the Water Resources Act 1991, and the Thames Land Drainage Byelaws 1981, the prior written consent of the Environment Agency is required for any proposed works or structures, in, under, over or within 8 metres of the top of the bank of the Wendlebury Brook, designated a ‘main river’.

Yours sincerely,
Mr Jack Moeran
Planning Advisor
Direct dial 01491 828367
Direct e-mail planning-wallingford@environment-agency.gov.uk
cc Mr John Cambell
Environment Agency
Red Kite House Howbery Park, Wallingford, Oxfordshire, OX10 8BD.
Customer services line: 03708 506 506

www.environment-agency.gov.uk
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